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Rt Hon Rishi Sunak MP 

The Chancellor of the Exchequer 

HM Treasury 

1 Horse Guards Road 

London 

SW1A 2HQ 

 

Monday 29 June 2020 

 

Re: Green Recovery for Education 

 

Dear Mr Sunak, 

 

As representatives of leading organisations from across the UK, we strongly support the case 

for a green recovery from COVID-19. We believe it is vital that any fiscal stimulus that Her 

Majesty's Government is planning also meets the test of helping bring forward the date of the 

UK becoming net-zero on our carbon emissions.  

 

Specifically, it is our view that the education estate should be prioritised for any fiscal stimulus 

investment. The education system can, and will, play a pivotal role in helping transition society 

towards a net-zero future, and the buildings the next generation are educated in must be at the 

heart of this. 

 

We understand that the Department for Education has applied for £30m funding from the 

Treasury to retrofit several schools to a net-zero standard as a pilot. We would very much like to 

see that funding approved, but do not believe the pilot should prevent more substantial 

investment in our education buildings as part of fiscal stimulus.  

 

Using fiscal stimulus to retrofit the educational estate to net-zero and nature positive would help 

HM Government ensure that any such investment is spread right across the country equitably, 

benefiting people regardless of class and ethnicity whilst helping to tackle to climate and 

ecological crises we face. Such a commitment would create tens of thousands of new green 

jobs, help reassure the youth of today that the Government is serious about stopping the climate 

emergency, and ensure that the UK education sector is seen as a global leader on climate and 

environmental action and education at COP26 next year. 

 

This investment should also improve outdoor spaces so that more students can enjoy the 

mental and physical health benefits of outdoor learning and connection with nature. The 

government has a commitment to protect young people’s mental health, and with the rise of 
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climate anxiety, this would be a clear indicator that you, the government, are listening and taking 

meaningful action to protect our collective future. 

 

We send this letter in support of the Teach the Future initiative [www.teachthefuture.uk], which 

aims to make the case for education to be a central pillar of the Government's net-zero strategy. 

As part of Teach the Future, the students commissioned research into the costs of making the 

entire English educational estate net-zero. The research indicates that the investment required 

is £23.37 billion over 10 years, as stated in their report  [www.teachthefuture.uk/net-zero-

costings].  

 

We would encourage you to hear the voices of the young climate campaigners at Teach the 

Future and commit substantial new fiscal stimulus investment into retrofitting the educational 

estate as part of our green recovery.  

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 

Adam Donnan 
CEO, Institution of 

Environmental Sciences 

Ana Musat 
Policy Manager, Aldersgate 

Group 

Anita Van Rossum 
and Jozette Khimba 

Director and 
Education and 

Outreach, Earth 
Protector 

Communities 

Ann de Passos 
Executive Director, Routes to 

Resilience 

Callie Broaddus and 
Bella Lack 

Founder and Executive 
Director and Youth 

Director, Reserva: The 
Youth Land Trust 

Caroline Gumble 
CEO, Chartered Institute of 

Building 

Caroline Pomeroy 
CEO, Climate 

Stewards 

Catherine Stevens 
Director, Reboot the Future 

Clare Jones 
Education Director, 

MAINTENANT - 
Sustaining Now 

Craig Bennett 
Chief Executive, The Wildlife 

Trusts 

David Elliot 
CEO, Trees for Cities 

David Hughes 
Chief Executive, Association 

of Colleges (AoC) 

Deborah Tomkins and 
George Dow 

Co-Chairs, Green 
Christian 

Debs McCahon and Pip 
Sayers 

CEO and Chair, Woodcraft 
Folk 

Doug Weir 
Director, Conflict and 

Environment 
Observatory 

Dr Jo Grady 
General Secretary, UCU 

http://www.teachthefuture.uk/
http://www.teachthefuture.uk/net-zero-costings
http://www.teachthefuture.uk/net-zero-costings
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Dr Rania Marandos 
CEO, Step Up To Serve 

Graham Petersen 
Secretary, Greener Jobs 

Alliance 

Hannah Russell 
CEO, The Association 
for Science Education 

Harriet Lamb 
CEO, Ashden 

Hendrikus van 
Hensbergen 

CEO, Action for 
Conservation 

Iain Patton 
CEO, EAUC 

James Kemp 
Head of Fundraising, 

International Tree 
Foundation 

Jason Reeves 
Head of Policy and 

Communications, Chartered 
Institute of Ecology and 

Environmental Management 

Jess Gold 
Director, Project Earth 

Rock 

Jill Attenborough 
CEO, The Country Trust 

Jon Bootland 
CEO, Passivhaus 

Trust 

Judy Ling Wong CBE 
Honorary President, Black 

Environment Network 

Julia Davies 
Founder, We have the 

POWER 

Julia Stevens 
Chief Executive, 

Constructionarium Ltd 

Kate Metcalf 
Co-Director, Women’s 

Environmental 
Network (WEN) 

Katrina Judge 
Founder, Young Climate 

Warriors 

Kevin Courtney and 
Mary Bousted 
Joint General 

Secretaries, NEU 

Liz Price 
Chair, Committee of Heads 
of Environmental Sciences 

Mark Edwards 
CEO, Hard Rain 

Project 

Natasha Yorke-Edgell and 
Martyn Foster 

Head of Campaigns 
Head of Education, Families 

and Youth, RSPB 

Nicky Bull 
Chair, Operation Noah 

Nina Hatch 
Executive Chair, National 

Association for 
Environmental Education 

Oli Ryan 
Senior Manager, 

PlanBee 

Paul Parker 
Recording Clerk, Quakers in 

Britain 

Peter Littlewood 
Director, Young People’s 

Trust for the 
Environment 

Rachel Musson 
Director, ThoughtBox 

Education 

Robert Huxford 
Director, Urban 
Design Group 

Scarlett Westbrook 
Campaign Coordinator, UK 
Student Climate Network 

Scott Roe 
CEO, Solvos 

Simon Dowell and 
Charlotte Smith 

Science Director and Head 
of Conservation Education 
and Engagement, Chester 

Zoo 

Stephen Martin 
President, Change 

Agents UK 

Steven Andrews 
CEO, Earthwatch Europe 
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Sue James 
Convenor, Trees and 
Design Action Group  

Suzanne Jeffery 
Chair, Campaign against 

Climate Change 

Trewin Restorick 
CEO, Hubbub 

William Scott 
Emeritus Professor, 
University of Bath 

Zamzam Ibrahim 
President, NUS 
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